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At the last Council meeting there was supposed to be a decision on the selection of a permanent city manager.  It didn’t happen because there seems to be some agreement between the newly elected Councilmembers and their personal public that new blood will be installed in the city manager’s office.  





Those three women from the audience who regularly remind the newly elected members of their duties, promises and obligations to change how the city operates, obviously do intimidate the new Councilmembers.  With their “We elected you to do this”, and “We elected you to do that”, you’d think there were only three votes cast in the last election.  They should remember that the highest vote getter wasn’t even the third choice of 54% of the voters.  There was no mandate.





But even with about three and a half of the six members ready to accept Gene Beatty as their choice, the newly elected members couldn’t let go. Too bad the seventh member couldn’t stay until the end of the meeting.





Councilmember Torliatt invited Gene to apply for the city manager job again then proceeded to exclaim on the need for new blood.  Not much comfort for Gene.  She then talked about the need for a strong city manager who would force the Council to look at things differently. She doesn’t see any inconsistency between the recent changing of the city charter designed to give the Council more control over the city manager and demanding a city manager who will be strong and forceful in leading the Council.





Councilmember Keller is stuck in a rut that “they” promised to do a search for a new city manager.  He seems to have forgotten that the Council did that and he was a part of the process.  He wasn’t happy with that either.  He  has a problem making decisions and would prefer to study everything a little bit longer.





The majority of the Council recognizes that Gene can do the job and is a known quantity.  That wasn’t the case during the first search before he was designated as acting city manager.  Anyone who comes from a further search will be a total unknown, and with no knowledge of Petaluma’s history. Maybe that’s the game plan.  





A new city manager from somewhere else would be forced to rely on the Council for direction because the two assistant city managers would have just been brushed off by the Council as not good enough.  I wouldn’t expect them to help the new city manager so much as to prove he was the better choice.





Then we have the need to select a new police chief.  That’s the city manager’s job
